

Board of Assessors John R. Fisher, Chairman Robert L. Bushway, Clerk Edward F. O'Neil, Member

TOWN OF WALPOLE Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Phone (508) 660-7315 Fax (508) 906-3598 E-mail: Assessors@walpole-ma.gov

Town Hall 135 School Street Walpole, MA 02081

Minutes of Meeting September 24, 2019

The Board of Assessors met on Tuesday, September 24, 2019, 6:30 PM. room #115, at the Town Hall. The following were present John R. Fisher, Chairman, Robert Bushway, Clerk, Edward O'Neil, Member and Dennis Flis, Director of Assessing.

Discussion:

The Board review, discussed and sign warrants, forms and certificates.

MV Excise Abatement	2019	\$12,764.48
MV Excise Abatement	2018	\$406.66
MV Excise Abatement	2017	\$218.75
MV Excise Commitment	# 05	\$157,147.59
Supplemental Taxes	FY 2019	\$68.656.20

The Board will be submitting two Articles at the Annual Fall Town Meeting scheduled 10/21/2019.

Classification for the FY 2020 Tax Rate is scheduled for November 05, 2019 with the Board of Selectmen.

Wal-Mart has withdrawn their Appellate Tax Board cases against the Town.

Capital Budget Committee and the Finance Committee voted favorable action to support the Assessors request to update their existing computer network.

The Board has been notified of a proposed 300 unit apartment complex in South Walpole off of Summer St. across from the Post Office. The Board has reserved comment at this time until it has reviewed all of the information.

The Board will be requesting an RFP (Request for Proposal) for services To meet the Department of Revenue certification standards, for the Valuation of Personal Property, the Board will seek outside assistance to collect and value all of the personal property in Town.